
  

Sand Hutton and Warthill C of E Federated Primary Schools 

Newsletter 5th April 2019-12th April 2019 

SAND HUTTON 
Dates for your diary 
 
 

 
  

Easter Service – Tuesday 9th April @ 
Sand Hutton Church 2pm 
 
 
Finish for Easter at 2pm on Friday 
12th April 
 
PTA Bags2School Collection – 
Thursday  2nd May  
 
 
Cross Country Alliance – Monday 10th 
June @1.30 to be held at Sand Hutton 

WARTHILL EVENTS 
Dates for your diary 
 
 
 

Sharing Assembly - Friday 5th April 
@2.30pm 
 
Easter Service – Wednesday 10th April @ 
Warthill Church 9.00am 
 
FOWS Cheese & Wine Evening – Thursday 
11th April @ 7.30pm 
 
Finish for Easter at 2pm on Friday 12th 
April 
 
Cross Country Alliance – Monday 10th June 
@1.30 to be held at Sand Hutton 

 

Federation 

 

Both schools opened their doors this week to welcome Mothers and Grandmothers for 

lunch. With tables adorned with daffodils, our visitors ate lunch with their children and other 

members of the school community. Many thanks to Heidi and Amy for our wonderful lunch 

and we look forward to the next event. (Maybe Fathers' Day, just to be fair) 

 

             

 

In addition, Talking Tuesdays continues at Sand Hutton and will begin at Warthill on April 

30th. Should you wish to book a lunch, please let the office staff know in advance 

 

Both Sand Hutton and Warthill will be having their class photographs taken on the first day 

back after Easter (Tuesday 30th April). 

http://www.sandhutton.n-yorks.sch.uk/


 

Uniform 

A message from the School shop regarding uniforms orders: 

The Cut Off Date for Back to School orders is 7th August 2019, all orders placed by that 

date are guaranteed to be delivered before school starts in September. 

 

 

Sand Hutton 

 

Sand Hutton is very proud of the two pupils who went to Dalby Forest to compete in a 

cross country run against 67 other pupils in their age group. They achieved places of 11th 

and 29th, having had to score highly in their heats to gain a place at Dalby in the first place. 

Both girls thoroughly enjoyed the event, running 1200m and 1500m, depending on their 

age group. 

WELL DONE Nina and Chloe! You made us very proud. 

 

Class 1 

Exciting times in Class 1 as the various seeds that have been planted around the 

classroom have started to grow. We have had fun watering our dwarf bean seeds using 

different liquids - interestingly the seed that we watered with cola did particularly well and 

grew a shoot in two weeks. Unsurprisingly the seed that we watered with milk didn't grow, 

however there is now a funny smell in the corner of the classroom! Probably best to stop 

the investigation and throw that seed in the bin! 

 

             

 

 

Class 2                                    

 
Just a reminder Class 2 swimming sessions start again the first Friday back after Easter 
(3rd May) – so don’t forget those swimming kits. 
    



 
Steel Pans 
 
It is wonderful to hear the sound of steel pans tinkling through the corridors at Sand Hutton. 
The children ( and Mrs Naylor! ) have made an amazing start and can already play Yellow 
Bird with confidence. They had their first audience on Monday morning when Rev Chris 
came to visit. 
 
 

             
 
 
 
 
 
We were very pleased to welcome Rev Chris into Sand Hutton last Friday, when he took 
delivery of the poppies we made for our community. He suggested many places where we 
could share our love through our gift. We do hope that admirers enjoy them as much as 
we enjoying making them and sharing our remembrance prayers. 
 

                                        
 
 
 
                              
Sadly we have a couple of children leaving us today – we wish them all the very best for 
their future, and hope they settle in well at their new school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Warthill 
            
 
Infants 
 
 
The Infants are continuing to enjoy their farming topic.  This week we were lucky enough 
to welcome some visitors to the class.  Their names were Zizzi, Zena and Zola and they 
are some of Mrs Smith’s new additions to her goat herd. 
We enjoyed hearing all about their antics and managed to keep them calm enough for a 
quick sketch. 
 

                             
 

                                          
 
 
The Year 2 children had fun designing their own experiments to explore which material 
would make the best tunnel.  They worked hard to ensure that their tests were fair and that 
they recorded their results in a scientific manner. 
 
 

                                       
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Junior Class 
 
 
We have been studying the art of Paul Cezanne. The junior class have produced their 

own still life drawings based on Cezanne’s work. Here are a few examples: 

 

                                                   
                     

 
 
On Thursday afternoon we took part in a design and technology workshop. The task was 

to produce a chocolate product that had a positive environmental impact, had a link to 

our local area and was profitable. The children had to work in teams to design their 

product as well as manage the finance and advertisement. Next we will be making and 

presenting our product to the judging panel. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                    

 


